Minutes Mount Hope City Council March 9, 2015

The March 9, 2015 meeting of the Mount Hope City Council was called to order by Mayor Somers at
7:00 P.M. with the following present: Reynolds, Ostlund, Don McCaskill and Dwayne McCaskill. Buoy
joined the meeting following the flag salute.
Agenda revisions: removed item no.8, loud noise ordinance; added-citizen request for assistance, rental
licensing and additional bills to pay totaling $23,186.30. Reynolds moved and Dwayne McCaskill
seconded a motion to approve the revised agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
Reynolds moved and Dwayne McCaskill seconded a motion to approve the consent agenda items
including checks 31657 thru 31745 + EFTs totaling $123,975.00. Motion carried 5-0.
Citizen comments: Jim Logsdon requested assistance with the cost of water for the community garden.
This will be on the April agenda for more discussion.
Thermal imaging camera; Dwayne McCaskill, a Sedgwick County fireman presented Fire Chief Smith
with a used thermal image camera donated to the city by Sedgwick County for use by the local fire and
police departments.
New Business:
Utility bill for 206 East Ave A—no action taken
Park improvement plan-Mayor Somers appointed Councilman Ostlund to head the development
Committee
City office door and window replacement: clerk directed to redefine request for quote and seek
a minimum of three bids.
A Proclamation for Recognition of National Service was approved for publication on a motion by
Ostlund, seconded by Dwayne McCaskill. Carried 5-0.
Police residency requirement: Chief Moore requested a change in personnel policy to allow
Police officers to reside 15 miles or 15 minutes away from Mount Hope. Chief to work
on policy revision for consideration at the April council meeting.
Pool Manager: Dwayne McCaskill moved and Don McCaskill seconded a motion to offer the
position of swim pool manager for 2015 to Cori Krol with rate of pay of $12.00 hour.
Motion carried 5-0. Krol to have recommendation for pool personnelin April.
Citizen request: R. Matzek requested to hire the city to remove damaged windows from his
property at 106 S Ohio. No motion was received to approve the request.
Rental licensing: Fire Chief Smith discussed the Park City ordinance that relates to licensing
rental property. He will review further and report at the April meeting.
Cara Grier addressed the council regarding July 4™ and Prairie Festival activities. Consensus of
the council was to support the functions, with a dollar amount to be determined.

Don McCaskill moved and-8stlund seconded a motion to adjourn. Cagrigd 5-0.
Meetjng adj i /

WA
%rge fck, City Clerk




